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Our work in 2018 was made possible 
by the generous support of the National 
Endowment for the Humanities, West 
Virginia Department of Arts, Culture and 
History, and many other organizations and 
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Next Board Meeting: 
Friday, April 12, 2019 in 
Huntington. Humanities 
Council board meetings 
are open to the public.

continued
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In 2018, Humanities Council grants and programs served tens of thousands of West Virginians through lectures, programs and events,     
  the West Virginia Book Festival, scholarly research and travel, documentaries, publications and e-WV: The West Virginia Encyclopedia. 

Eleven fellowships were awarded to researchers in Shepherdstown, 
Fairmont and elsewhere.

In 2018 the Humanities Council awarded 51 grants in 20 counties 
throughout the state.

Minigrants supported Frankenstein programming at West Liberty 
University and the Kanawha County Public Library in recognition of the 
200th anniversary of its publication. 

Council grants supported exhibits in Glenville, Richwood, Elkins, and 
elsewhere.  

A Humanities Council media grant supported a film documenting the 
history of the Charleston Ballet and its founder Andre Van Damme. 

The second biennial Pearl S. Buck Living Gateway Conference took 
	 	 	 place at West Virginia Wesleyan with the support of a Council grant.

Humanities Council grants funded programming and lectures on diversity in Appalachia at Glenville 
State College and Fairmont State University. 

	
	 The Council funded a labor history symposium at the First 

State Capitol in Wheeling. 

Council funds helped support the Augusta Heritage 
Center’s “Old-Time Week” at Davis & Elkins College, 

featuring traditional dance and music performances, jam 
sessions, and instructional showcases. 

A study of West Virginia’s teenage dance bands of the 1960s is being 
supported by a Humanities Council Fellowship. 

	 Audio documentaries about integration in Mount Hope were made possible by a 
Humanities Council media grant. 

Humanities Council funds supported an archive and indexing project at Arthurdale Heritage in 
Preston County. 

The Humanities Council hosted Jon Peede, Chairman of the National Endowment for the Humanities, for a 
two-day West Virginia visit.

Council fellowship is supporting research of the cultural traditions of sausage making in 
West Virginia.
 
West Virginia Pulitzer Prize-winning journalists Eric Eyre, John Hackworth, and Eric Newhouse 
participated in public forums at Marshall University, Shepherd University, and West Virginia 
University for the Humanities Council’s “Path to the Pulitzer: Journalism and the Informed 
Citizen” series.
 
Authors David Grann, Dennis Lehane, Debbie Macomber, and others appeared at the Humanities Council-
sponsored West Virginia Book Festival.
 
Our popular Little Lectures featured presentations by Oscar-nominated filmmaker Elaine McMillion 
Sheldon, folklorist Rosemary Hathaway and other thought-provoking speakers.
 
Harvard historian Joyce Chaplin delivered a program on food history at the University of Charleston.
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Fall Board Meeting

Master fiddler John D. Morris 
and Little Boy

Charles Schulz 
(James Froemel)

Visitors at the October Open House

Kara Vaneck and Master herbalist 
Marion Harless

Dear Friends:
2018 was a year of transition for the WV Humanities Council. 

We said goodbye to retiring staff members whose service to 
the Council was invaluable through the years, and welcomed 
new colleagues aboard.  

Chief among the departing faces was longtime Executive Di-
rector Ken Sullivan (right). For 22 years Ken provided dedicated 
leadership to the WVHC, and his retirement is certainly well-
earned. Happily, we don’t have to say farewell just yet: Ken’s 

association with the Council will continue through his work as Content Editor for 
e-WV, the online version of the West Virginia Encyclopedia, the standard reference 
work on the Mountain State and one of Ken’s signature achievements as Director.

Dr. Eric Waggoner assumed the duties of Executive Director on October 1.  For-
merly Associate Professor of American Literature and Cultural Studies at West 
Virginia Wesleyan College, Eric brings two decades of experience as a teacher, 
writer, editor, and publisher to the Council. In Eric we found a proficient scholar with 
deep knowledge of literature, music, Appalachian history, film, and the 
arts, and one whose administrative leadership has been tested in both 
academic and nonprofit settings. We welcome Eric, and offer him our 
counsel and support as he develops his vision for the Council.

While we navigated these changes, we worked as always to promote 
humanities programs and projects across West Virginia through advo-
cacy of scholarship, culture, living traditions, and the arts. We’re proud 
to say that even in a transitional period, we were again successful in pro-
viding a full year of programming and material support for humanities 
work throughout the state.

In 2018 we were able to award 51 grants and 11 fellowships, and to 
support over 350 programs and events—all totals exceeding our previ-
ous year’s numbers—in 47 counties across West Virginia. Our annual 
McCreight Lecture series hosted Harvard University history professor Jill 
Lepore, who spoke from her acclaimed new book These Truths: A History 
of the United States. The Council’s West Virginia Folklife Program allowed 
us to help preserve traditional West Virginian arts via our Apprenticeship 
program, featured in a series of public showcases at the historic MacFar-
land-Hubbard House.

Matching 2017 amounts, the State of West Virginia dedicated a much-
appreciated $250,000 to our work. That commitment, plus a welcome increase 
in funding from the National Endowment for the Humanities in Washington, D.C., 
allowed us to expand our offerings even during a second year of belt-tightening.  

The credit for our successes in 2018 goes in large measure to our friends and 
partners, whose generosity permitted us to maintain our high standards of excel-
lence and reach the widest audiences possible. We hope you’ll join in those efforts 
in the upcoming year. You’ll find a contributions envelope bound with this report!  

Our common humanity, which binds us all, is to be celebrated, preserved, and 
shared. As we enter 2019 we remain committed to furthering that important work 
in, for, and throughout the great state of West Virginia.  

Sincerely,

Charles Delauder, President
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Grants & Programs 

Programs

Sacagawea 
(Mary Dailey)



       

Where the money came from...

The National Endowment for the Humanities, a federal agency, 
remains our largest source of income. The NEH provided 
$704,680 (58 percent) of total income in 2018, up from 
$684,700 (52 percent) the previous year. The West Virginia 
Office of the Secretary of Education & the Arts (since replaced by 
the newly-created Department of Arts, Culture and History) provided 
$250,000, equal to the amount given in 2017. The 
remaining $266,764 (22 percent) came largely from the private sector, 
including individual gifts and corporation and foundation support, plus 
$28,000 from the National Endowment for the Arts.

Looking back, the Council endured a year of multiple anomalous one-time expenses, as well as a reduction in 
revenue, compared to 2017.  Our private-sector support from individuals and corporations/foundations remained 
strong, and our NEH funding was slightly increased.

Looking forward, with state support remaining at the level of $250,000 for a third year, our board approved a 
budget of $1,470,680 for fiscal year 2019 reflecting projected reductions in revenue. Conservative budgeting and 
close review of resource allocation throughout 2019 will allow us to continue programming as we seek to regain 
lost funds.

_______________
The figures and charts shown here are based on actual, unaudited financial information as reported internally to management and the board of 
directors. The West Virginia Humanities Council is audited annually by an independent auditor, with each year’s audit available for public inspection 
by April of the following year. Fiscal year 2018 ended October 31.

...and where the money went.

In 2018, 64 percent of Humanities Council expenses went to programs and 
grants (up three percent from 2017), 29 percent to administration (up three 
percent), and seven percent to development (up one percent). The increase 
in administrative costs was attributable to retirements of multiple vested 
employees during the fiscal year.

National Endowment 
  for the Humanities

State of West Virginia

All Other Sources

			          	       In 2018 the Council experienced a year of continuing revenue challenges, as   
well as an increase in one-time transitional expenses. Though we see 2018 as an anomalous year on the “costs” side, we 
will go forward seeking ways to conserve our resources, beginning with deliberately conservative budgeting for fiscal 2019. 
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Phyllis Sadd
June and William Sale
Anne Selinger
Barbara A. Smith
Stuart and Ike Smith
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Marianne and Duane Alexander
Dr. Bernard L. Allen
Jean M. Allen
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Jessica and Pat Graney
Marla Griffith
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Tom Hanna
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Cheryl and Marc Harshman
Pam and Bill Harvit
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Frances Hensley
Emma Lee Hite
Jolanda Holmes
Shelia and Roy Holstein
Mildred T. Holt
Sissy and Tom Isaac
Linda and Art Jacknowitz
Carol T. and Glenville A. Jewell
Jesse Johnson
Helen E. Jones
Judy Jones
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Rebekah Karelis
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   Luke Eric Lassiter
Margaret Mary Layne
Elouise and R. L. 
   Leadbetter
Helena E. Lee
The Philip B. and Rebecca S. 
Lepanto Fund of the 
   Foundation for the Tri-
   State Community, Inc. 
Sally and Tom Llewellyn
Diana L. Long
Sally and Charlie Love
Sara Lueck
Shirley Lycan
Terri Marlow
Katherine Mason and  
   Roderick Lee
Barbara E. and Robert P. 
Mason
Betty Maxwell
Barbara and Brooks McCabe
Sallie McClaugherty
Judy and Britt McJunkin
Vickie King McLaughlin
Kakie and Andrew McMillan
Toni and Tom McMillan
William P. McNeel
Allan McVey
Val S. McWhorter
Patty and Jack Merinar
Richard Merrill
Sue Miles and Duane Nichols
Jean L. Miller
Susan L. Mills
Julie and D.F. Mock
Christine and Marc Monteleone
R. Kemp Morton
Stephen F. Moseley
David H. Mould
Randolph W. Myers
Carolyn and Michael Naylor
Toni and Bill Nesselrotte
Harold L. Newman
Robert G. Newman
Stephanie Tyree and Samuel 
   Petsonk
Mimi Pickering
Amy and Chris Postalwait
PrayWorks, LLC
Patricia Proctor
Claudette Rashid - In Memory of 
   LeRoy M. Rashid
Orren L. Rayford
Frank Riddel
Connie Riley
Ann Robinson
R. Terrance Rodgers
Carol and Scott Rotruck
Becky and Jerry Roueche
Larry L. Rowe
Sharon and Jim Rowe
George Rutherford
Peggy and David Sadd
Margaret and Robert Sayre
Ellie and Mark Schaul - In memory of 
   Sally Richardson
Karen and Jim Scherr
Kate FitzGerald and Paul Sheridan
Kathy and John Shott
Sally and Pete Slicer
Victoria and Peter Smith

Diana Sole Walko
Tim Spears
Mickey and James W. St. Clair
Mary Kaye Staggers
Larry V. Starcher
Becky and Bob Steptoe
Judith Gold Stitzel
Ron D. Stollings
Kathryn Stone
Anne and Dennis Strawn
Brad and Lynette Swiger
Joanna Tabit
Ann and Stanley Tao
Megan Tarbett
Eleanor Jayne Taylor
Carol and Maury Taylor
Mary T. and Victor Thacker
Rebecca and Tom Tinder
Raymond Tuckwiller
Marie Tyler-McGraw
Diana and Donald Van Horn
Lera K. Van Meter and Mark W. Kelley
Thomas A. Vasale
John T. Wack
Dale and Hank Walter
Janet and Ed Welch
Carolyn Welcker
Kit Wellford
West Virginia Archeological Society
Rita Wicks-Nelson - In memory of 
   Leonard C. Nelson
Taunja Willis-Miller
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Wilson
Rebecca and Kemp Winfree
Charles Wirts
Douglas McClure Wood - Trails, Inc.
Jenny Woodson and Jay Davis
Martha and David Woodward
WV Mason-Dixon Civil War Round Table
Karen and Thomas Yokum
Fred Ziegler
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Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Alice and Mike Abernethy
Helen and Rudolph Almasy
Barbara and Raymond Alvarez
AmazonSmile Foundation
Belinda Anderson
Joanne and Bob Anderson
Colleen Anderson
Helen Anderson
Connie Arbogast
Ruth and Bob Baker
Melissa Bannister
John A. Barnes
Anne Barth
Kenneth T. Batty
Shannon Bennett Campbell
C. Lynn Bennett
Wendi Benson
Elizabeth L. Beury
Mary Kay Bidlack
Gordon Billheimer
Heather Biola
Benjamin H. Blackwell
Mrs. Carter V. Blundon
Rebecca Roth and Ted Boettner
Rebecca Bookwalter
Charlotte Bowman
Judy Bradford
Jean Bray

Kent Brayec
Margaret A. Brennan
Jody Brumage
Clarence Rand Burdette
Nancy and Joe Burford
Carol Campbell
K. K. Canonico
Edwin Cantley
Victoria Casey
Jon E. Cawthorne
Ann K. Christy
Carmella Clark
Betty Jane Cleckley
Jo Ann and Jason Conley
Patty Cooper
David H. Corcoran Sr.
Marlene and Clarence Cross
Wm. Jerome Crouch
Jane and Ben Crutchfield
Sandra Czernek
Elaine D’Alessandri
Mary Lucille DeBerry
Richard Del Checcolo
Carol Sue Del Col
Margaret and John Demer
Betty and Corley Dennison
Judy and Len Deutsch
William Frank DeWeese
Alan DeYoung
Nancy Walsh Dodson
Pattye Dodson
Ernie Dotson
Arthur R. Doumaux
Thomas W. Dukas
Rainey and David Duke
Sally Egan
Yvonne Farley
Eleanor Finn
Fort Edwards Foundation
Kitty B. Frazier
Sharon Frazier
Robert L. Frey
Robert Fred Frum
Carol Gardner
Helen and Neil Gibbons
Katherine Giltinan
Anne and Vernon “Dick” Goff - In 
   memory of Frank George and his 
   contribution to our music heritage
Nan Goland
James L. Gooch
Dickinson Gould III
Anna L. Gray
Ruby A. Greathouse
Diana Kile Green
Peter B. Grinnell
Sandra Hamon Gunther
Maurine and Don Hall
Betty Agsten Hamilton
Hancock County Historical Museum
William L. Harris
Harrison County Genealogical Society
Joyce T. Hathaway
James F. Hawk
Dale C. Hicks
Historic Shepherdstown & Museum
Mrs. J. Churchill Hodges
Suzanne Hodroge
Jane W. Hoffman
Lucy R. Hornor
Carolyn B. Hunter
Jackson County Historical Society
Nigel Jeffries
Donna Johns
Dolores Johnson

Nicholas W. Johnson
Susannah G. Johnson
Philip and Donna Jones
Janet and Kirk Judd
B. J. Kahle
Kelly Kaiser - In memory of Sue Vasale
Barrie and Tod Kaufman - In memory 
   of Paul J. Kaufman, former WVHC 
   Board member
Kathryn Kay
Sandi and Mike Keller
Richard Keller
Carrie and Michael Kline
Mrs. E. D. Knight
Rita Kohn
Carol and Alan Kuhlman
Tricia Lally
Mary L. Lane
Karen K. Larry
Sharon A. Lauffer - In memory of 
   Suzanne Vasale
Koby Lee
Leslie Liedel
John Lepp
Pam and Joe LeRose
W. Hunter and M. Leann Lesser
Walt Lesser
Mathew W. Lively
Lost River Educational Foundation
Raymond Lowther
Shelley and Lee Maddex
Madie Carroll House Preservation 
   Society
Nancy Malcomb
Linda and Tam Mallory
John Manchester
Ralph Mann
Sara and Thomas Marchio
Judy Marteney
Lou Martin
Yvonne and Terry Martin
Victoria S. Martin
Jewell Roark Matthews
Connie and Tom McColley
Terri L. McDougal
Bea McElhinny
Maria T. McKelvey
James McNeel
Mary and Mark McOwen
Mark A. McRoberts
Velma C. and Jerry Meadows
Harry B. Mills, LLC
G. Thomas Minshall
Mary Belle and Paul E. Minton
Rhonda and Harry Mitchell
Phyllis and Jim Moore
Shirley and Alan Morten Jr.
Diane and Jeffrey Moss
Mount De Chantal Alumnae Assoc.
Sara and Bill Muck
Elizabeth Nelson
Norma and Carroll Newbraugh
Nancy and Mark Newfeld
Kathleen O’Brien
Michael D. O’Kelly
Jay O’Neal
Jennifer Whyte Onks and Brian E. 
   Onks
John Overington
Victoria Paul
Roger L. Perry
Danielle Petrak
Deborah Piscitelli
Linda J. Powers
Cassandra Pritts

Carol and Rodney Pyles
Rigoberto Ramirez 
Gerald S. Ratliff
John Rawlins
Timothy Reese
Donald L. Rice
Cathy and Joe Rice
Mary W. Richardson - In memory and 
   honor of Sally Richardson
Betty Rivard
Vicky and Richie Robb
Julie Robinson
Roots & Reasons
Tony Russell
P. J. and Thomas Scarr
Dorothy and Bill Scharf
Cookie Soldo Schultz and Bernie 
   Schultz
Paul A. Shackel
Bob Shumaker
Fran Simone
Anita Simpson
Drema E. Slack
Barbara Ellen Smith
Katy and Don Smith
Nancy P. Smith
Anna and Kim Smucker
Kay and Kelly Sparks
Judy Spradling
Kaila St. Louis
Pat and Dave Stanton
Rebecca Frances Steorts
Joan Steven
Travis Stimeling
Nancy M. Street
Elizabeth and Gardner Stultz
Sarah Sullivan and Ricklin Brown 
Krystle Sweda
Gerald D. Swick
Carrie and Jeff Swing
Jackie Taylor
James L. Taylor
Judy A. Teaford
Barbara and Sidney Tedford
Don Teter
Judith Ann Teufel
William D. Theriault
Karen Glazier and James Thibeault -   
   In memory of Sally Richardson
Susan and Gary Thomas
Jack Thompson
Shirley Tolbert
Stephen D. Trai
Sam R. Uppala
Melanie Van Metre
John N. Vielkind Jr.
Jessie E. Volk
Karen Vuranch and Gene 
   Worthington
William V. Wagner
Judy Wagner
Delores and Daniel Ward
Jo Weisbrod
West Virginia Archives and History 
Staff - In memory of Ruby Newman 
   Peck
Susan and William Wheeler
C. Jayne Whitlow
Cassandra B. and William R. Whyte
Joseph Wiest
C. Michael Williams
Karol and John S. Wilson Sr.
Roy Winkel
Joyce M. Ziance - In memory of 
   Suzanne Vasale

REVENUE
National Endowment for the Humanities	 $704,680
State of West Virginia			   $250,000
All other sources				   $266,764

Total revenues			            $1,221,444

EXPENSES
Programs & grants
	 grants				    $271,912
	 direct programs			   $377,853
	 related expenses			   $212,219

	 total programs and grants		 $861,984

Administrative				    $394,534
Development				    $  97,373

Total expenses	                        	          $1,335,891

Deficit  	 		               ($132,447)

Programs & Grants

Administration

Development

Our finances

Work continues on the MacFarland-Hubbard House.

Too old for the Golden Horseshoe? You can still sharpen your West Virginia wits at www.wvencyclopedia.org. Click on “Test your WV-IQ” to see if you’re smarter than The West Virginia Encyclopedia!
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